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Minnesota Poliution Control Agency
520 Lafayette Road, Saint Paul, Minnesota 55155-3898

\OOI Telephone (612) 296-6300

MINNESOTA
February 7, 1991

The Honorable Dennis R. Frederickson The Honorable Don Ostrom
Minnesota State Senator Minnesota State Representative
143 State Office Building 401 State Office Building

St. Paul, Minnesota 55155 St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

!
Dear Senator FPrederickson and Representative Ostrom:

RE: Ditterman 0il Company, Inc., Fairfax, LEAK00001940
Hanska Elementary School, Hanska, LEAK00001340

I am writing to inform you that actions have been taken to investigate :
contaminated soil and/or ground water at a site in your district. The sites are
Ditterman 0il Company, Inc., at 600 East Lincoln Avenue in Fairfax and Hanska
Elementary School in Hanska. As allowed by the Petroleum Tank Release Cleanup
Act, the responsible party has applied to the Minnesota Petroleum Tank Release
Compensation Board (Petro Board) for reimbursement of 90 percent of their
cleanup costs up to $1,000,000.

On January 24, 1991, the Petro Board voted to reimburse Ditterman 0il Company,
Inc., $30,077 and Hanska Elementary School $3,779 in repayment of cleanup costs.

If you would like more information on the status of the sites, please contact

Janet Berryhill at 612/643-3427 regarding Ditterman 0il Company, Inc., and
Mark Koplitz-dt 612/643-3426 regarding Hanska Elementary School.

Charles W. Williams
Commissioner
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